
Have you received this notice from the DMV? An example is shown below. 
CARB is actively enforcing legislative mandates that require registration 
holds due to noncompliance with CARB regulations. 

 

 

 

CA DMV registration holds are actively being placed on vehicles that do not comply 

with the Clean Truck Check requirements. To resolve or avoid California DMV 

registration holds, you will need to report vehicles and pay the annual compliance fee 

at CTC-VIS (https://cleantruckcheck.arb.ca.gov/).  

How to comply with Clean Truck Check 
Requirements 

1. Report affected vehicles and pay the annual compliance fee.† 

2. Prepare for emissions compliance testing.  Emissions compliance testing 

requirements start in January 2025.  Tests can be submitted up to 90 days 

before the testing deadline.†† 

3. Subscribe to email notifications and select Clean Truck Check (Heavy Duty 

Vehicle Inspection and Maintenance) to receive emails about program updates. 

† This is all that is needed to comply in 2024 and receive your tags.  

†† Fleet Services, Inc. currently has the necessary equipment and testers to perform these 

needed services for next year (2025).  

https://cleantruckcheck.arb.ca.gov/

